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Below are the specific requirements for applying DCS to claims during the extraordinary regulatory framework (ERF). 
Please read the specific mitigation guide that you are applying/not applying and use this information as an add-on to 
that and apply it to your DCS process. 

 

 

No mitigation required or no mitigations available. 
Where a claim is being made and has no mitigation applied or required, the direct claims status will continue. Please 
ensure that you have uploaded an evidence checklist that covers all of the eRACs being claimed and mark it as No 
Mitigation required. (You just need to do page one for this scenario). We will be unable to process any claim without 
an associated evidence checklist. This will be checked at your DCS monitoring review. 

Calculated grade being requested for some or all 
Where a claim is being made and there some or all of the units being claimed as a calculated grade, the direct claims 
status will only partially continue, and the claim will need to be moderated by an External Verifier (EV) as well. Please 
ensure that you have uploaded an evidence checklist and have marked it as calculated grade required. You should 
complete the checklist to identify what evidence you do have available for EV currently.  

As DCV, you can certify the fully completed units by completing a QA5 and marking these learners as achieved on the 
eRAC, mark on the list that you have banked units and QA5 on the checklist (and identify what other evidence you 
have available for the incomplete units). We will use your QA5 as evidence of banked claims and this will support the 
calculated grade claims. On the same eRAC, mark the incomplete units as ‘Calculated Achieved’. Upload the eRAC as 
per usual to the portal, and also upload your checklist to the portal (via resources/documents). We will then be in 
contact to arrange an evidence sample for the calculated units. We will process your claim once this has been 
completed. 

Adapted Assessment 
Where your learners are eligible for adapted assessment, you will need to upload the evidence checklist and outline 
the adaptations you are applying in the notes section (from the adaptations page)  - you will not need to identify the 
evidence available as that is for calculated grades only. We will then approve these and provide you with an agreed 
reasonable adjustment form to include with your records. You can continue to claim for these programmes as per 
usual and this will be checked at your DCS monitoring visit. Claims will not be processed without the checklist having 
been uploaded and recorded on our system. 

Delayed Assessment 
Where your learners are eligible for delayed assessment, you will need to upload the evidence checklist and outline 
that you wish to delay the assessment (or mark as no mitigation if you do not wish to delay), if possible, note the new 
completion date in the notes section - you will not need to identify the evidence available as that is for calculated 
grades only. We will then approve these. You can continue to claim for these programmes as per usual and this will be 
checked at your DCS monitoring visit. Claims will not be processed without the checklist having been uploaded and 
recorded on our system. 
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